High Timber Townhomes Annual Meeting

Minutes

Friday, July 30, 2010
9:30 a.m.
Unit #1122

1. 
Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum
David Petersen, president, called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. There was a quorum, according to the Association’s by-laws, consisting of a simple majority of current owners as determined by attendance or proxy.  Homeowners present or represented by proxy:  Ron Sedlack (unit # 1118), Trygve Lonnebotn (unit #1110), David Petersen (#1122), Olivier Bocchino (#1126), Jenny Glass (#1116), Mark and Donna Stavig (#1126) , Mary Glarner (unit #1120) were in attendance. Also attending was Bliss Property Management (BPM) owner Carol Cannon.   

The members present approved the minutes of the last annual meeting. In addition, the agenda was approved as distributed.
2.  
Financial Report 
A.   Operating Cash is $12,988 and Savings/Reserve Account is $ 39,529
B. Accounts Receivables – There are no units more than one month in arrears on their dues.

3.
 Repair and Maintenance Report 
A. More heat tape and gutter, shingle, vent repairs $4800

B. Remove timbers and dispose for unit #1116 for better snowplowing

C. Paving repairs $2070 (paid last fiscal year) 

D. Finished stairs $3900  


E. Repair broken hose bib, fixed dumpster gate, frozen sewer lines at #1116, light bulbs, drywall repair #1112, water meter work 

F. Trim and siding repairs $770


Maintenance Discussion Items : 
1. Reserve Study Analysis – Updated Report attached – Members present discussed the attached report and made some minor adjustments. David Petersen reminded the group that the new Colorado HOA laws state that it is mandatory for HOA’s to have such a study in place so owners and potential buyers have an idea what major projects are in the plans. The group agreed to not fund the reserve replacement by 100%, but to continuously use dues and assessments to fund major projects. 

2. Unit #1112 Ice Dam Repairs – An ice dam formed in unit #1112 during the winter and tenants did not tell anyone which resulted in $1200 damage. The owner did not want to pay for any damages. The HOA offered to pay ½ of repairs – since the HOA is responsible for roof leaks. Owners are responsible for reporting damages if HOA inspections are not performed. The owners present agreed that it is fair for the HOA to pay half of the repairs. Melany Staby, co-owner of #1110, is a lawyer in Wisconsin, and volunteered legal information which agrees with this position. Those in attendance at the meeting affirmed the following principle, which is consistent with the HOA bylaws:  In the event that either a guest or a renter occupies a unit, thereby precluding the weekly inspection provided by the HOA, the owner incurs liability for damage to the unit, which would otherwise have been reported by person conducting weekly inspections and then resolved immediately by management. 
2. Upper Level Bay Window Repairs – See attached engineer drawings. When the tenants left #1112 it was also discovered that their bay windows would not closed all the way because the windows were cockeyed. It turns out this area is settling in all of the upper level units and drywall cracks appear in some.  Engineer recommends initially installing beams under windows to increase support. We are still waiting for cost estimates. We have given the drawings to three contractors within the past 3 weeks. Current repair estimate = $10,000. Those in attendance agreed to have BPM monitor this situation, and confer with Board when the estimates do come in. 

3. Painting/lower deck repair - $ 5850 for the decks and handrails – make sure this includes all back decks and railings - need to be prepped and stained 100%.  The other items are touch up fascia etc. See attached proposal. The group in attendance agreed that this is necessary, however, the decking and stairs in front of #1120 and #1118 need to be repaired. They are wobbly and even with recent reinforcements, they are becoming structurally weak. After further research following the meeting, it is determined that the stairs and supports in this area really need to be re-engineered and rebuilt. Therefore an architect needs to get involved, and a building permit needs to be applied for, which requires inspections and codes. This is all for the liability and safety of the HOA. Again, BPM will continue to get bids and see what needs to be done in this area.  The stairs should be fine for the winter 2010-2011, but a plan should be in place for next summer to rebuild these. The members present also wanted to see metal stairs treads, at least, to be more maintenance-free. 

4. Dumpster Enclosure - Discuss sharing cost of new dumpster enclosure with Crystal Creek and Charter Ridge = approximately $5000 per HOA to build new enclosure – bear proof – probably in the same location. Charter Ridge does not like the looks of the plain dumpster on the driveway and is proposing to High Timber and Crystal Creek to share the cost of a dumpster enclosure. The members present do not want to spend the money for a dumpster enclosure since it is for aesthetic reasons only and serves no practical purpose. The current dumpster has not had any bear intrusions since the bear-proof dumpster was installed. Some members were concerned too, that enclosures tend to get messy inside and who would be responsible for cleaning up around the dumpster? 

4. 
Approval of Proposed 20010-2011 Budget
The members present had a lengthy discussion regarding dues, maintenance projects – as discussed above, and future “financial planning” for the level of appropriate reserves and assessments for the Association.  
Ron Sedlack made a motion to create a $1000 assessment to each owner; $500 due by October 15, 2010 and $500 due by March 15, 2011.  Trygve Lonnebotn seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  The amount of this assessment is based upon the projected expenses associated with a repairing decks, bay windows and paint projects. Those present recognized that similar assessments will be necessary for circa the next five years. 
Trygve Lonnebotn made a motion to approve the 2010-2011 budget with changes as identified above.  Ron Sedlack seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
5.    Election of Officers
David Petersen, president, asked if anyone would like to serve as an officer.  It was unanimously decided to register the following officers:  
David Petersen, president

Ron Sedlack, vice-president

Trygve Lonnebotn, secretary/treasurer

6.    Old Business
Snow removal – Olivier would like to see the snowplow come back during the day after cars are moved.
Parking – cars cannot park by the dumpster or in driveway in the winter time due to snowplowing. All owners should inform their tenants. 

7.   New Business 
David Petersen said he had a discussion with an owner who asked about reinstating the sign-up sheet for the inspections. The group present agreed that they would rather have the inspector do inspections rather than looking for the sign-up sheet. 
 The 2010 Annual Meeting is tentatively planned for Friday, August 5, 2011.    

8.   Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 
